
Passionist News Notes 
St. Paul of the Cross Province  

April 2021 

Volume 5 

Number 4 

2   Michael Rowe 

10   James Barry 

13   
Jerome McKenna 

Jerome Bracken 

16   Salvatore Riccardi 

21   David Monaco 

22   Michael Stomber 

27  Junesh Vakapadath 

7   Edwin Moran 

12 
 

Luis Alfredo 

   Lopez Galarza 

17  Junesh Vakapadath 

25 

  

Earl Keating   

Jerome McKenna   

Gregory Paul 

28 
  

Timothy Fitzgerald   

John McMillan    

30 
  

Lucian Clark       

Joseph Jones     

Groundbreaking for Thomas Berry Place 
by Paula Katinas  Diocesan News March 2, 2021 

JAMAICA — The Passionists’ religious order marked the beginning of a new chapter in 
its life of service in the Diocese of Brooklyn with a symbolic groundbreaking for a new 
environmentally-friendly building on Feb. 26. 

Thomas Berry Place will be located at the former Bishop Molloy Retreat House site at 
86-45 Edgerton Blvd. in Jamaica and will have solar panels, a working farm, and space 
for conferences and retreats. The new center will maintain space for ReConnect, a 
program founded in 2010 for disadvantaged young people interested in starting ca-
reers. Program participants are currently involved in a T-shirt-making business. 

Thomas Berry Place is scheduled to open in 2022 and will primarily serve the Diocese 
of Brooklyn and the Diocese of Rockville Centre. 

The construction project, which is expected to cost approximately $4 million, does not 
call for the Bishop Molloy Retreat House’s demolition. Still, it will entail a major reno-
vation of the existing three-story building, along with the name change. The retreat 
house first opened in 1923. 

Father Thomas Berry (1914-2009) was a Passionist scholar who lived in a local Passion-
ist monastery in the 1960s and taught at Fordham University. Father Berry was also an 
environmentalist who believed in taking steps to preserve the planet.  

The current Passionists have embraced that goal.   
Continued on next page 



“We are dedicated to serving those who are suffering. We also want to expand that to include helping a suffering 
planet,” said Father Jim O’Shea, C.P., the provincial for the Passionists for the Eastern U.S., Canada, Puerto Rico, 
and parts of the Caribbean. “Thomas said we need a new story.” 

The various ways the new center will be used — farming, prayer and contemplation, and conferences — “will be 
part of the new story of this house,” Father O’Shea added. 

According to Father Bill Murphy, C.P, the Passionists have raised over $800,000 for the project so far and are still 
accepting donations at  www.thepassionists.org. 

“Our major goal is to re-envision the retreat house and to serve the crucified of today,” Father Murphy said, refer-
ring to people who are suffering and in need of help. 

The Passionists, officially known as the Congregation of the Passion of Christ, is a religious order of priests founded 
by St. Paul of the Cross in Italy in the 18th Century. They seek to connect to the suffering of Jesus Christ during the 
Passion and help others. 

Joseph Geraci, director of development for the Passionists, quoted St. Paul of the Cross in describing the order’s 
mission. 

“He that rises after his falls, with confidence in God and profound humility of heart, will become, in God’s hands, a 
proper instrument for the accomplishment of great things,” he said. 

http://www.thepassionists.org/


 

Father Victor Hoagland, CP invites us to ponder the immensity of the great story of 
God's creation...please enjoy this wonderful tour of the beautiful and histori-
cal Mary Garden at the Immaculate Conception Monastery in Jamaica, NY.  

VIDEO Welcome to our Mary Garden 

Mary Garden at Jamaica, NY 

by Father Victor Hoagland, CP  

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lBmMkhF3A2Q&t=16s


Fr. John Powers, C.P. is a Winner Of 1998 Storytelling Anthology of the 

Year  by Storytelling Magazine . 

VIDEO 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=t_BIoRlrEoo


Holy Spirit Province EASTER BLESSINGS TO THE PASSIONIST FAMILY 
by Fr. Giltus, C.P.  

VIDEO 

https://vimeo.com/529182366/cc54990524


Father Cedric will present a Lenten series, Lent – A Season of Grace, on EWTN. The series will air each Saturday 

during Lent at 6:00 p.m., ET. 

Father Cedric will also be presenting a new Lenten series, From Superficial to Supernatural, on TBN. Sundays at 

7:00 a.m., ET. 

For more information on Father Cedric’s broadcasts, please visit his website at frcedric.org. 

frcedric.org.

